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The LOSSAN Board to Move Forward with Governance Structure

At its August 24th meeting, the LOSSAN Joint Powers Board (JPB) agreed in concept to support legislation to assign to the LOSSAN Board the responsibility for oversight of the Amtrak Pacific Sufliner passenger rail service. The Surfliner service runs between San Diego and San Luis Obispo and provides intercity passenger rail service between the cities along the route. The LOSSAN Corridor is the second busiest passenger rail corridor in the United States, second to the Northeast Corridor.  
The Chief Executive Officers (CEO) of the member agencies of the LOSSAN JPB have been meeting regularly to discuss the benefits of local management of the Surfliner service. The CEOs have agreed that local management of these services will provide more efficient and passenger friendly experience based on awareness of local needs. The model for this service is the very successful Capital Corridor which has been under local management since 1998.

The next steps towards local management include developing legislation to form a joint powers agency and logistical items related to the management of the service. This is a major step forward towards synergy within this very important passenger rail corridor.     
We are planning to bring this matter to the Metro Board at the September Board meeting to request direction.

Metro Talks About the Los Angeles County Service Authority for Freeway Emergencies (SAFE) Program on KPCC RADIO Program

Earlier today, we participated in KPCC’s Radio Public Affairs Program. The topic was the Freeway Call Box Program. Staff explained Metro has approximately 2200 call box sites, 1400 are active sites and the rest have be removed for construction or maintenance. Staff was asked if the program could be deemed obsolete due to increase number of cell phones in use. Staff replied the numbers of calls have decreased, however, the system receives 30,000 calls annually in Los Angeles County alone and of those calls, 3% are classified by the California Highway Patrol as emergency calls. In addition, there are places throughout the region where cell phone reception is non-existent. Call boxes are supported with a stronger signal to allow for calls to be completed. Funding for the program is collected through an annual $1 fee on vehicle registrations. The original legislation only allowed monies to be used for call boxes. With the decrease in calls, the legislation was changed to allow the money to be used for motorist aid. In Los Angeles County, funds go to support programs such as the Freeway Service Patrol, the 511 Travelers Information number and Freeway Express lanes. 



	

	








